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Presentation Dinner 2017: Photos courtesy of Neil Dean  
More Photos and Feedback Page 5  

All Photos: https://1drv.ms/f/s!AsvliVHby2b6ggl_t8YckaTLm87q  

mailto:scene@htrc.co.uk
http://www.htrc.co.uk/
https://1drv.ms/f/s!AsvliVHby2b6ggl_t8YckaTLm87q
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Letter from the editor  
This month we have 
¶ Photos from the Presentation Dinner (see also page 5) 

¶  Club Scene: 2018 events, Minutes from the meeting & Subs due, Presentation Dinner 
Feedback, The Reward Scheme, BIG G T Shirts go to Sierra Leone  

¶  Social Scene: Pre Christmas in Costa del Sol,  Geriatric Jaunts 

¶  Racing Scene: WƛƳΩǎ ¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎΣ 9ƴƴŜǊŘŀƭŜ /Ǌit, EYRRL 

¶  TT Scene: National & Regional TTs, Images from the Boxing Day 10 

¶  Muddy Scene: Cyclocross season drawing to a close 

¶  Odds & Sods: Pit Stop, photos from Estonia, Blasts from the Past and the Future  
 
Please can you send contributions for January Scene as soon as possible. 

 
Thank you to Dave Millson, Neil Dean, Doug Jaram, Lee Coulson, Rob Stones, John Ulyatt, 
Jymmy Trevor, Paul Kilvington ŀƴŘ ƳŜ ŦƻǊ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ 
 
Amanda Dean,  
Scene Editor, scene@htrc.co.uk 
 

Dates for your 201 8 Diary  
 

AGM: Monday 12th February 
 

WƛƳΩǎ ¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎΥ Starts Saturday 6th January  

More page 20 Organiser Richard Guymer 
  

HTRC TT Series: Starts Saturday 10th March  

More page 24 Organiser Paul Kilvington  
 

Hardriders TT: Saturday 17th March Organiser Mike Kilgour 
 

Keith Carter: Sunday 29th April Organiser Lee Coulson 
 

Ennerdale Crits: Starts Tuesday 10th May, more page 21 Organiser Doug Jaram  
 

EYRRL: Starts Tuesday 3rd May, more page 21 Organiser Andy Abbott 
 

Vic Sutton: Sunday 27th May Organiser Neil Dean 
 

Hull Thursday LegendsΩ Sportive: Sunday 8th July, more page 8 

Organisers Paul Kilvington, Neil Dean, Amanda Dean 

  

mailto:scene@htrc.co.uk
http://www.htrc.co.uk/
mailto:scene@htrc.co.uk
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Committee Minutes 11th December 2017  
Meeting held at Hull Sports, Chanterlands Ave, Hull, 7:30pm 

 
Present: Dave Millson, Neil Dean, Mandy Dean, Richard Guymer, George Leighton, Doug 

Jaram, Mike McAllister, Lee Coulson, Rob Stones 
Apologies: Mike Kilgour, Neil Prewer, Andy Cawley 

1. Election of Chairman: Neil Dean was elected Chairman 

2. Apologies: See above 

3. Minutes from previous meeting and their acceptance 

Minutes accepted by committee. 
4. Matters arising from Previous Minutes 

¶ DM forwarded reply from Joe Watson Hull Culture and Leisure regarding Ennerdale 

/ȅŎƭŜ ¢ǊŀŎƪΦ {ƻƳŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǊŜŎŀƭƭ receiving it, DM to re-send. 

¶ The lighting on the track is designed to be a street level. This was the standard approved 
by British Cycling. This means training events activities can take place in the evening 
however races ǿƻƴΩǘ be able to take place in these conditions. 

¶ Ennerdale say the purchase of a container for cycles by the club to store at Ennerdale 
would be possible but the clubs would need their own insurance in place. The Manager at 
the site recommended discussing this with other clubs to mitigate the possible costs. 

¶ Track hire would include usage of the changing and shower facilities however these 
would be accessible through the main entrance for security reasons. 

¶ British Cycling signed off on the position of the finish line and as it was agreed this was 
the safest place. There are other places the finish line could be in place but they felt this 
was the best place for event management. Any protocol for lapping would be down to 
the event organisers to ensure times are taken correctly and races can remain 
meaningful. 

¶ The column near the finish line should now have padding to protect riders in the event of 
a collision. 

¶ If there is anything else you need to know please ŘƻƴΩǘ hesitate to get in touch. Kind 
Regards Joseph Watson 

¶ Mike has collated content for an interview with Radio Humberside.  

¶ DM still to check if we have a 1937 Club Handbook as we have received a copy. 

¶ A bench for Barry Trotter will be located in Bishop Wilton. 

¶ Beverley Circuit Race is officially cancelled for 2018. A Cawley informed relevant parties. 

5. Correspondence 

¶ BC club membership payment received. 

¶ BC & TLI will allow bikes with Disc Brakes in their UK races 2018 season. 

¶ BC reply Newbald RR 29th April 2018 

6. Website: Website Report ς no report to discuss 
7. ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ: Balance remains healthy, mainly Club Dinner monies. 

8. New Members: None 

9. Major Events Weekend 

mailto:scene@htrc.co.uk
http://www.htrc.co.uk/
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¶ Club Sportive. Routes 100 miles, 100km, 60km and 35km, to be named after 

.ŀǊǊȅ ¢ǊƻǘǘŜǊΣ .ƛƎ D ŀƴŘ 5Ŝƴƴƛǎ IǳƴǘŜǊΦ {ǳƎƎŜǎǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜƴǘ άIǳƭƭ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ 

LegendsΩ {ǇƻǊǘƛǾŜέΦ tǊƻǾƛǎƛonal date Sunday 8th July 2018. 

10. Forthcoming/recent events  

¶ Presentation Dinner ς Excellent positive feedback from attendees. Next year 

agreed same venue 17th November due to availability but with normal 

lighting! 

¶ Christmas Feast 17th December at Hull Ionians.  

¶ Keith Carter RR 29th April 2018 

¶ Vic Sutton LVRC Walkington 27th May 2018 

¶ άWƛƳΩǎ ¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǊƛŘŜǎέ сth Jan. Participants to marshal at least ONE event 

11. Clothing report: DM to bring club polo shirt example to next meeting to discuss 

12. Scene: Due any time soon 

13. Youth Section: Nothing to report. 

14. AOB 

AGM date Monday 12th February at Hull Sports. (Venue only booked for HTRC) 

Could we hold some Youth events at Ennerdale Track? Committee will look into it. 

All remaining Big G T shirts to be given to Avenues Bike Project. 

Marshal/helping club rewards being completed. Cost to club £1475. 

 
*Next Meeting AGM in February - January cancelled by popular consensus.  

Next Meeting  is AGM Monday 12 th  February  - All Welcome  

Meeting held at Hull Sports, Chanterlands Ave, Hull, 7:30pm 
 

Hull Thursday RC ð Annual Subscriptions  
 
¢ƘŜ ŎƭǳōΩǎ ǎǳōǎŎǊƛǇǘƛƻƴ ȅŜŀǊ Ǌǳƴǎ ŦǊƻƳ мst January to 31st December 
with payment being due at the start of each year. Thank you to 
everyone who has already sent me their subscriptions for 2018.  
At the last AGM is was decided to increase subscriptions in 2018 
and the new rates are: 
Under 16 years £5 
16-17 years  £10 
18-64 years  £15 
65 years +  £10 

Please send your cheques, cash or postal orders to me as soon as possible.  
For payment by bank transfer the details are: 

Sort Code 40-42-25, Account 81400940. Please add your name as the reference. 
 

Neil Dean, Membership Secretary, neil.dean@outlook.com

mailto:scene@htrc.co.uk
http://www.htrc.co.uk/
mailto:neil.dean@outlook.com
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Presentation Dinner 2017 Feedback 

 
E.g. What did you think of the location being in Hull?  
How was the venue (parking, comfort, food, service, bar)? 
How was the general evening? Slide shows, photos, music.  
Did you miss the dance? How was the organisation? 

 
On the night lots of praise of people saying they had enjoyed the evening; loved the slide 
shows; food excellent (which included comments from vegetarian/GF) 

άCƻƻŘ 9ȄŎŜƭƭŜƴǘΗ [ƻŎŀǘƛƻƴ .ǊƛƭƭƛŀƴǘΗ {ƭƛŘŜ ǎƘƻǿ ς Really Good to see Past, Present and Future 
wƛŘŜǊǎέ ά9ƴŎƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŀōƻǾŜέ 

 άDƻƻŘ ŎŜƴǘǊŀƭ ƭƻŎŀǘƛƻƴΣ ƎƻƻŘ ŦƻƻŘΣ ƎƻƻŘ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅΣ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ƴƛƎƘǘΦέ 

άDƻƻŘ ǾŜƴǳŜΣ DƻƻŘ ŦƻƻŘΣ 5Ǌƛƴƪǎ ǿŜƭƭ ǇǊƛŎŜŘ ōǳǘ ǎǘǊŀƴƎŜ ƭƛƎƘǘƛƴƎΦέ 

άCŀƛǊƭȅ ǎƛƳƛƭŀǊ ǘƻ ŀōƻǾŜ ς ǘƘŜ ōǊƛƎƘǘ ƻǊŀƴƎŜ ŎŀǊǊƻǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘƛƴƎΗ DƻƻŘ ŎŜƴǘǊŀƭ ƭƻŎŀǘƛƻƴΦέ 

ά¢ƘŜ whole evening was splendid! Well organised ς value for money and great company. All in 
ŀƭƭ ŀ ǎǳǇŜǊ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ ²ƛƭƭ ŎƻƳŜ ƘŜǊŜ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊ ƛŦ Ϫ /ŀƴƘŀƳ ¢ǳǊƴŜǊ Ȅέ 

άBrilliant night last night. The new venue was great and the new format seemed to work really 
well too. The bar closed early but even that was a godsend as it saved me necking 2 or 3 more 
pints so no hangover this morning ς resultΗέ 

ά¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǊŘ ǿƻǊƪΦ  Evening first class, we really enjoyed ourselves. 

Thanks George, Amanda et al. The food was excellent and the entertainment good, thanks to 
amusing prize presentation care of Richard Dean. Had a very nice evening. 

mailto:scene@htrc.co.uk
http://www.htrc.co.uk/
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Great event and location, venue and everything spot on.  Richard Deans compering was 
fantastic as always.  Food was lovely and plenty of it. tŀǊƪƛƴƎ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ōŜ ōŜǘǘŜǊΦ    
We liked the people on our table so no complaints there either. 
The slide show was a great idea and added to the evening nicely.   
L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ǘƘŜ ŘŀƴŎŜ ǎƻ ȅƻǳ ǿŜǊŜ ǊƛƎƘǘΗ  

Organisation was spot on so well done Mandy and George.   

I thought the dinner was probably the best ever-venue was perfect, slide show was a great idea 
and kept everybody interested (and talking about it) and music suitably muted! Well done to 
everyone involved especially yourselves - liked the dress (not Neil's) 

We had a lovely night on Saturday so a big thank you to you for all your hard work. Most I 
spoke to agreed and we on our table had a good giggle.  

So positives for us were as you mentioned, everything above!  

Only negative that did get mentioned was the lighting. Changed colour of everything and even 
made you question the food!? Which was spot on! 

I know you have no control over RichardΩs style, funny and my level of humour but some of it 
was confusing and I think some members may have not received their recognition.  

Just a quick note to say thank and well done, great night look forward to another one. 

Thank you for a lovely night at the annual dinner, first time in 40 years I've been and the 
photographs brought back so many good memories, I was even on a couple. Was nice to talk to 
old HTRC stalwarts and Legends too, rejoined so look forward to riding in 2018. 

I would certainly return to that venue. 

Thanks for all your hard work I had a very enjoyable evening. 

mailto:scene@htrc.co.uk
http://www.htrc.co.uk/
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Food was excellent and drinks good prices. The lighting was a bit weird & they kept running out 
of draught drinks but that's the only minor grumble. 

Richard Dean is hilarious so shame he doesn't fancy it next year, will have to butter him up! 
Really liked the pictures on the screen, will have to see if can get members to add to them for 
next year! 

Lovely evening. Liked it being Hull local. Slide shows good. Speeches spot on. Richard Dean very 
amusing. Nice to see the Rewards for marshals. Food excellent. Lighting weird. 

Many thanks to the organisers of the dinner, really enjoyed it, and it was nice to be able to talk, 
without the loud music. Loved all the pictures also. 

Joe and I absolutely loved the evening, well planned and organised. Presentations timed well, 
they can often go on and on but not so in this case. However, we both thought the lighting in 
the venue was dreadful, we both suffer with migraines and different lights often trigger an 
attack. I particularly would not like to sit in that lighting again. 

 
Agreed (thumbs up). Thoroughly well planned and well executed evening. Thanks to all 
involved especially Amanda, George, Richard G and compare Richard D  

Well said, great venue and good food. Speeches just long enough, brilliant slide show and good 
to catch up with so many people. 

Really enjoyed the night. Good food, good venue and good company. 

Thank you for your feedback! Next year, same place, Saturday 17th November 

But absolutely no glowing carrots J The lighting will be sorted  

Amanda & George 

  

mailto:scene@htrc.co.uk
http://www.htrc.co.uk/
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The Rewards Scheme Round Up Lee Coulson 
 

The first year of the scheme is nearly over but it doesn't seem long ago that I'd been looking 
at the results from the club survey and had the basic idea for it. Frequent readers of Scene 
and committee members will have had various write ups and updates of the scheme as the 
year has progressed but a quick recap never hurt anyone's old grey matter did it!?  

The scheme was basically trying to achieve a couple of things: reward the unsung heroes of 
the club and to hopefully help with the social aspects of the club. Now by unsung heroes I'm 
talking about our club members who for years have given up their time and efforts to 
ensure that there are: training rides; time trials; dinners; road races; fun and social events. 
The Christmas feast and presentation dinner would be the main social aspects which I 
hoped would benefit, possibly by increasing their participation. Let's just remember that for 
years the members responsible for all these things have done them simply for the love of 
the sport and for their love of this fine club of ours!  

So what 'events' have been eligible in this first year of the scheme? This pilot year the 
organisers and/or helpers received rewards for: winter training series; George Ely TT; club 
TT series; Keith Carter and Vic Sutton RRs, EYRRL, Big G and Beverley Crits weekend; 
Humberside Champs TT; Freewheel Comp and the two club dinners.  

So here's some figures to try and get your heads around...  

¶ 58 members, family and friends helped this year. 

¶ 1000+ hours of help and engagement with events. 

¶ 12+ events or series of events. 

¶ 28 presentation dinner tickets rewarded to members. 

¶ 19 Christmas feast tickets rewarded too. 

¶ £500 approximately rewarded as Cliff Pratt vouchers. 

¶ £1475 total cost of rewards distributed to members from the scheme.  
 

The total cost was within budget/expectations which was great. What I think is amazing is 
seeing some of the great things our club does and just how much time goes into them. 

Now if members vote the scheme be used again next year then more events could 
potentially be eligible for rewarding which would also be great. Things like the Paper Chase, 
Circuit Races and Ride Leads. Join us at the AGM on Monday 12th February to have your say. 

  

mailto:scene@htrc.co.uk
http://www.htrc.co.uk/
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At the Presentation Dinner all those who had helped this year were called up for a photo 
and a thank you cheer. Possibly the biggest cheer of the evening! This group represents 
around half the people who helped with events this year.   

 

I came up with a proposal, and a few club members had some constructive input early on as 
to how it could work as a scheme so I thank them for that and greatest thanks and 
appreciation to Neil and Amanda Dean who committed lots of time later on to collating the 
results with me and helping us as a club make best use of all the data and to how best offer 
it as rewards. 

So here's to the great 2017 ǿŜΩǾŜ ƘŀŘΣ and best wishes for the New Year. 

 

Hull Thursday LegendsΩ Sportive 

Sunday 8th July 

Bishop Burton College 
 

Baz Ride: ¢ƘŜ млл ƳƛƭŜ ǊƻǳǘŜ ƴŀƳŜŘ ŀŦǘŜǊ .ŀǊǊȅ ¢ǊƻǘǘŜǊ ǿƘƻ ǿŀǎ ŦƻƴŘƭȅ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ά.ŀȊέ ōȅ 
friends and family.  

BIG G Ride: The 100 km route named after GǊŀŜƳŜ CƻǊŜǎǘŜǊ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ά.LD Dέ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ Ƙƛǎ ǎƛȊŜΦ 

Huntsmen Ride: The 60 km route named after Dennis and Maurice Hunter.  

 
Entries will open soon, the early bird reduced price of £25 will be available until end of 
January 2018 (After this it goes up to £28 and £30 from 1st May) 
 

 Adventure Ride: a 35 km route aimed at families and novice riders.   

mailto:scene@htrc.co.uk
http://www.htrc.co.uk/
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BIG G T Shirts head to Sierra Leone: Amanda Dean 

 
I was left with a box of around 50 BIG G T Shirts, about 40 in blue and 10 
in pink. It was decided that a charity may like them and the Avenues Bike 
Project came to mind and so I contacted:  
Chris Jarrell, Bike Project Coordinator www.avenuesbicycleproject.org  
Registered Charity No. 1163510 
 
Iƛǎ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜ ǿŀǎΥ άThank you very much for the offer of t- shirts. Would it be OK if we 
shared them between Sierra Leone and Hull? We supply bikes to bike groups at Kingston 
Youth Centre and Open Door (for Refugees and Asylum Seekers) on Princes Avenue, as well 
as a young people's road race team (pictured) in Sierra Leone.έ  
 

 
 

The committee confirmed they were happy for this to happen and Chris came round and 
collected the box of BIG G T Shirts. We may have a photo returned of lads from Sierra Leone 
sporting BIG G T Shirts but it will take months before they reach their destination.  
 
The Avenues Bicycle Project is a small, registered not for profit organisation based in the 
Avenues Conservation Area in Hull, East Yorkshire.  We collect unwanted bikes, tools and 
spares and recycle them in the following ways: 

¶ Our aim is to send one container of up to 400 refurbished bikes a year to West 
Africa.  We have sent over 2800 bikes since 2012.  Once the bikes reach West Africa 
they are distributed by our partners, to farmers, health workers, school teachers, 
students and school children who are living, working and studying in rural areas.  We 
are currently collecting bikes for shipment to Sierra Leone in late 2018. 

 

mailto:scene@htrc.co.uk
http://www.htrc.co.uk/
http://www.avenuesbicycleproject.org/
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¶ Before shipping a bike to West Africa, we send it, in partnership with HMP Humber 
and Lindholme bike repair workshops.  This means that prisoners can access 
meaningful day time occupation and learn bike repair and maintenance skills.  Plus 
we get to send a fully refurbished bike to West Africa. 

¶ Bicycles that are not suitable for refurbishment at the prisons are given to a Youth 
Development Service project.  The bikes are broken for spares and young people 
build their own bikes from scratch - and achieve a Youth Development Award in bike 
maintenance skills.  They also get to keep the bike so that they can travel to school, 
college or work. 

 

Chris asked for a photo of Hull Thursday and the committee group were happy to oblige. He 
reported back to the Avenues Project with our photo:  
 
άWe picked up 50 cycle T-shirts donated by Hull Thursday Road Club, who are very happy to 
donate the T Shirts to the bike project for onward transportation to Sierra LeoneΦέ 
 

 
 

If any of you have unwanted bikes or would like to donate money to this project contact 
Chris on this email: avenuesbicycleproject@gmail.com 
 
Or check out the website: http://www.avenuesbicycleproject.org 
  

mailto:scene@htrc.co.uk
http://www.htrc.co.uk/
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